



THE WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




      BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

             BOWLES, RICE, MCDAVID, GRAFF AND LOVE LAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON




                 DECEMBER 9, 2010


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President Tracey Rohrbaugh, who was participating by video conferencing, on December 9, 2010, at the law offices of Bowles, Rice, McDavid, Graff and Love in Charleston.


Members of the Board of Directors in attendance were Vice President Joe Long, Secretary/Treasurer Steve Nord, Janet Preston, Harry Hatfield, Tom Flaherty and Steve White. Participating by telephone conference call were Michael Aloi, Tracey Weber and Ancil Ramey. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder was also in attendance, as well as Derek Godwin (Herman and Cormany), the Independent Auditor.


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meeting which had been held on September 9, 2010. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes of the meeting be approved as presented.


President Rohrbaugh requested that Mr. Godwin present the financial audit for the fiscal year of July 1, 2009-June 30, 2010. He stated that the audit was a clean unqualified opinion and went through each aspect of it as he had done for the Audit Committee a few days earlier. Then, he reviewed the IRS Form 990 that will be placed on the Bar Foundation website, along with the financial audit. 

There were several questions to which Mr. Godwin responded. He went over the use of a second accounting firm to do the monthly reconciliations of the bank statements. After some discussion, Mr. Tinder was directed to re-negotiate the fees for the bank reconciliations, as well as the annual audit, in light of the transfer of the administration of the IOLTA program and the ongoing real estate negotiations. In addition, Mr. Godwin reported that the compensation paid to the Executive Director was fair, comparable and satisfactory for the size and responsibilities of the organization. 

Mr. Tinder left the room so that the Board members and Mr. Godwin could discuss any confidential matters. Upon Mr. Tinder’s return, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the financial audit for the 2009-2010 fiscal year and the IRS Form 990.

Secretary/Treasurer Nord gave the financial report for the first five months of the fiscal year—July 1, 2010-November 30, 2010. There were questions and comments concerning some revenue and expense line items. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to place the funds from the certificate of deposit that matures in the next several days into the Bar Foundation’s regular savings account in preparation for the balloon payment on the commercial loan in August, 2011. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the financial report.
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President Rohrbaugh led a lengthy discussion regarding the 2006 and 2008 buildings situation with the WV State Bar. The Strategic Planning Committee had met just prior to the Board meeting to discuss the recent responses that the State Bar had provided to the Bar Foundation’s proposed modifications to the Real Estate Option Agreement for the property. The two issues to resolve related to property insurance during the option period and the use of the property for a new facility for the State Bar. After some comments were made, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to request specific changes in the Agreement in those two areas. 

Grants Committee Chairperson Nord stated that the Committee had met and continued to have grant applications for consideration. However, because of the ongoing review of the Bar Foundation’s budget and future finances, the Committee had not taken any action on the proposals. He then went over the particular criteria for the WVU Law School scholarship. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to utilize reserve funds to pay for the scholarship during this current fiscal year since the funds had been encumbered during the 2009-10 fiscal year. In addition, it was agreed that the Grants Committee would have grant recommendations for action at the March 10, 2011 Board meeting. 
The next item on the agenda was the report from the Bar Foundation Fellows Nominating Committee. Chairperson Aloi went over the list of persons to be invited to become the 2011 Fellows class. They were:


                                                                        

1. Michael Beninger-Morgantown                                                      

2. Jodie Boylen-Parkersburg                                                      

3. Harry Buch-Wheeling

4. Lee Feinberg-Charleston

5. Rob Fisher-Ripley 

6. Michael Foster-Charleston                                                   

7. The Honorable John Frazier-Princeton                                                                      

8. The Honorable John Hatcher-Fayetteville
9. Caton Hill-Philippi

10. The Honorable Sally Jackson-Martinsburg                                                      

11. Jessica Justice-Morgantown                                                  

12. Pat Kelly-Charleston                                                         

13. Steve LaCagnin-Morgantown                                                                          

14.  Don O’Dell-Huntington                               

15. Sharon Potter-Wheeling                                                                                    

16. David Romano-Clarksburg 

17. Harry “Chip” Shaffer-Madison                                                         

18. The Honorable Mary Stanley-Charleston

19. The Honorable Robert Stone-Morgantown                                                

20. Charlene Vaughan-Charleston                                                       

21. Douglas Witten-Logan
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A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the persons be honored as the 2011 class of Bar Foundation Fellows at the Dinner on April 28, 2011 at the Marriott Hotel in Charleston.

President Rohrbaugh gave a report on the activities of the Strategic Planning Committee. The Committee had been spending time and effort on the buildings situation, but had also considered the following activities to benefit the Bar Foundation and its operation—an event to “roast” a well known figure in the legal community with proceeds going to charitable services, a joint meeting of the ABA Fellows and the Bar Foundation Fellows prior to the Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner in April, 2011, the pursuit of Cy Pres awards in Federal Court cases, an increase in the Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner fee from $95 to $125 per person and solicitation of WV lawyers for end of year financial contributions to the Bar Foundation. After some comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to move forward with all these programs and activities.
The next item on the agenda was the Executive Director’s Report. Mr. Tinder stated that there were no additional items that he wished to bring to the Board’s attention.

President Rohrbaugh announced that the next meetings of the Board of Directors would be held at 12:00 Noon and be done by video conferencing at Bowles, Rice, McDavid, Graff and Love law offices in Charleston, Morgantown, Parkersburg and Martinsburg, on the following dates:


March 10, 2011


June 9, 2011


              There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.

